
 

 

 

R E S O L UT I O N  N o .   

OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS OF THE COUNTY OF NEVADA 
 

RESOLUTION APPROVING EXECUTION OF A RENEWAL 
CONTRACT WITH GHC OF AUBURN, LLC DBA SIENA SKILLED 
NURSING & REHABILITATION CENTER FOR MENTAL 
HEALTH SERVICES INCLUDING THE PROVISION OF 24-HOUR 
SKILLED NURSING SERVICES AND SPECIAL TREATMENT 
PROGRAMS FOR CHRONIC MENTALLY ILL CLIENTS IN THE 
MAXIMUM AMOUNT OF $450,000 FOR THE CONTRACT TERM 
OF JULY 1, 2024 THROUGH JUNE 30, 2026 

 
WHEREAS, GHC of Auburn, LLC DBA Siena Skilled Nursing & Rehabilitation Center 

for Skilled Nursing Facility/Special Treatment Program (SNF/STP) and other Community Mental 
Health Services for Mentally Disordered Persons; and 

 
WHEREAS, the Contractor provides intensive residential and therapeutic support to 

individuals who are experiencing a sustained mental health crisis; and 
 
WHEREAS, the County wishes to enter into a renewal contract with GHC of Auburn, LLC 

DBA Siena Skilled Nursing & Rehabilitation Center for the continuation of 24-hour Skilled 
Nursing Facility/Special Treatment Program (SNF/STP) and other Community Mental Health 
Services for referred Nevada County clients. 

 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED by the Board of Supervisors of the 

County of Nevada, State of California, that the contract by and between the County and GHC of 
Auburn, LLC DBA Siena Skilled Nursing & Rehabilitation Center, pertaining to the provision of 
SNF/STP and Community Mental Health Services for chronically mentally ill clients in the 
maximum amount of $450,000, not to exceed $225,000 per fiscal year, for the contract term of 
July 1, 2024 through June 30, 2026, be and hereby is approved in substantially the form attached 
hereto, and that the Chair of the Board of Supervisors be and is hereby authorized to execute the 
agreement  on behalf of the County of Nevada.  This contract is contingent upon the adoption of 
the fiscal year 2024/25 County Budget; the contract begins on July 1, 2024. 
 

 
Funds to be disbursed from account: 1589-40110-493-8201 / 521520 
 


